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new jersey department of transportation

Route 22 Hilldale Place / North Broad Street

Grading, Paving and Structures

Hillside Township, Union County
Public Information Center

Thursday, February 27, 2020, 6:00 PM to 8: 00 PM

The New Jersey Department of Transportation (NJDOT) is committed to developing transportation improvements that effectively balance transportation needs, the environment, community concerns, and cost. NJDOT is holding a Public Information Center to inform local residents, officials, and the business community about the Route 22, Hilldale Place / North Broad Street project in the Township of Hillside, Union County, NJ. You are encouraged to actively participate by providing comments at the meeting, by mail, or by e-mail.
The Meeting

The Public Information Center will be held at the Hillside Township Municipal Building located at Liberty and Hillside Avenues on February 27, 2020, 6 to 8 pm. Please come at a time that is convenient for you within the two-hour window. You will have an opportunity to review exhibits illustrating proposed changes and improvements, ask questions and discuss issues with the NJDOT project team members. If you are unable to attend but are interested in learning about the project, please contact us at the telephone number or email address listed below. Property owners with rental units are advised that tenants are invited and encouraged to participate in this process. 

Background

NJDOT proposes to replace the overpass that carries the Route 22 Eastbound/Hillside Avenue connector ramp over Route 22. This structure is in poor condition and doesn’t meet current design standards and has been recommended for replacement. The connector ramp provides access to and from Route 22 Eastbound without an acceleration lane or deceleration lane.

The Proposed Project

The improvements include the replacement of the existing 77-foot single span structure with a 130-foot single span structure. This is the easiest and most efficient way of replacing this bridge, saving on expense of materials. This longer span also provides for the construction of a 400-foot long acceleration lane with a 190-foot taper. A 180-foot taper will also be provided at the Route 22 Eastbound exit to the ramp to facilitate deceleration.
The Route 22 Eastbound mainline will be resurfaced to improve the cross slope. The Route 22 Westbound mainline will be resurfaced to correct substandard cross slopes of less than 1.5%. Dedicated right and left turning lanes will be provided at the connector ramp’s northbound approach to Hillside Avenue, requiring minor widening. The existing 3‑foot sidewalk will be replaced with a 6-foot sidewalk and ADA ramps and a crosswalk will be added.
The improvements require strip acquisitions from several properties along Route 22 Eastbound to accommodate the deceleration taper and acceleration lane and along the east side of the ramp to accommodate the right turn lane onto Hillside Avenue.

Description of Proposed Detour:

A detour is required for the replacement of the bridge due to the need to close one direction of the ramp. The Hillside Avenue to Route 22 Eastbound direction of the ramp will remain open based on NJ Transit’s request to keep this direction in operation for buses. The detour starts at Bloy Street (west of the Hillside Avenue exit ramp) and continues along Central Avenue for trucks and along Hillside Avenue for other vehicles. A secondary detour is a U-Turn at Frelinghuysen Avenue, east of the exit ramp to Hillside Avenue. The detour will remain in place for the duration of the bridge construction.

Estimated Project Schedule
Construction Begins:

January 2020
Complete: 


March 2021
For further information, please contact:
Meredith Hammond, Regional Coordinator
New Jersey Department of Transportation
Office of Community and Constituent Relations

P.O. Box 600
Trenton, NJ
08625-0600
Phone: 609.963.1982
Meredith.Hammond@dot.nj.gov
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